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President’s Corner...
It was so great to see everyone at our welcome back meeting.  What an amazing presentation given 
by Sharon Cratsenburg. So many quilt shops in unexpected places.  Will definitely be visiting several 
of them over the months and years to come.  Thank you Sharon for all your hard work!!! 

Fall has arrived....my favorite time of year.  This is when I like to get out my list of projects and get 
things organized and prepare to settle in for the winter months.  Each year I hope to shorten my “To 
Do” list and this year I hope for the same.  I have many projects I have put off for a long time.  I want 
to say a big thank you to the board members this year.  They are all working very hard to make my 
job as easy as possible and to bring all the members another amazing year with CAMEO.  I really ap-
preciate all of your hard work and look forward to working with you in the months to come.

This month we will be treated to a very interesting presentation by Maxine Johns, PhD, “Quilting 
through History”.  I’m really looking forward to her presentation at our next meeting.  Mike Klicek 
will also be at our general meeting and will make his mini-quilt patterns available for purchase so 
that those attending his workshop on Saturday, October 20, 2012, will be able to gather their fabric 
for class.  If you are interested in attending the workshop on mini-quilts given by Mike or any of the 
upcoming workshops, be sure to see Sharon Cratsenburg to reserve a spot.

As you all know, we are having a quilt show this year.  The show, CAMEO Quilt Show: Quilts in 
Bloom II, will take place on May 10 and 11, 2013.  Be sure to visit the show’s table in the rear of the 
meeting room so you can sign up to help out.  Any help you can provide is greatly appreciated.  If 
you have any questions regarding the quilt show please see Dorothy Strefling.  If you need to have an 
announcement made please email it to me directly by the Monday before the general meeting, as well 
as any agenda items.  Don’t forget, I’m here if you need to talk or feel something needs to be brought 
to my attention.  I’m always available.  See you in October.  Keep Smiling & Quilting!!! 

Jane Aula

CAMEO Quilt Guild 
is proud to present

“Quilting Through History”
Lecture presented by

Maxine Johns, PhD
Thursday, October 18, 2012

7:00 p.m.
Clawson United Methodist Church

205 N. Main Street
Clawson, MI

The Silhouette



Quilt Show:  Miniature Quilt Auction
Rosemary Spatafora
Don’t forget our Miniature/Small Quilt Silent Auction to be 
held at our Quilt Show in May, 2013.  Members are invited to 
donate a miniature or small quilt (12” to 24”) to be auctioned 
off at the Quilt Show.  Thank you so much to everyone who 
has signed up to donate a quilt.  If you would like to be added 
to the list please contact me at rspatafora@comcast.net. 

Be sure to check out the information and registration form in 
this newsletter for Mike Klicek’s miniature quilt workshop to 
be held on Saturday, October 20.  What a great opportunity to 
get ideas, learn construction techniques and become inspired 
about miniature quilts!  

2012 - 2013 Guild Program Calendar 

Want Ads - The Silhouette is taking ads.  The costs are:
•  $1.00 per column line
•  $5.00 per business card size
•  $15.00 per quarter page size
These costs are per issue.  Send ads and payment (made out 
to CAMEO Quilt Guild) to Rosemary Spatafora (address in 
the directory).

October 18 - Lecture: Maxine Johns, PhD “Quilting 
Through History”
Mike Klicek-Mini Quilt Pattern sale

October 20 - Mike Klicek: Mini Quilt Workshop

November 15 - Lecture: Sherri Jaqua, “Color Theory”

November 17 - Workshop: Sherri Jaqua, “Asymmetrical 
Block”

December 20 - CAMEO Potluck ( Members Only)

January 17, 2013 - Lecture: Kay Nickols, “A Great Not 
One But Three Trunk Show”

January 19 - Workshop: Kay Nickols: “Wonderful One 
Fabric Quilts”

February 21 - CAMEO Night Whistle Stop

February 23 - CAMEO Charity Sewing Day

March 21 - Gadgets, Gizmos, and More Demos by: (Ma-
belena, Monarch, Steve’s Shears,  Sew Together

March 23 - National Quilting Day

April 18 - Brenda Hefferman, Mabelena-“My Apron 
Strings are Knotted and I Can’t Set Them Free” lecture

May - (TBA) - CAMEO Guild Retreat

May 10, 11 - CAMEO Quilt Show: Quilts in Bloom II

May 16 - Lecture: Joan DeRue-Quilting Dreams

May 18 - Workshop: TBD

June 20 - CAMEO Potluck, Meeting & Elections (Mem-
bers Only)

Editorʼs Note:    The deadline for the November 
newsletter is October 25.  Keep reading for the “Slip of the 
Keyboard”!  

Programs
Sharon Cratsenburg, VP Facilitator; 2012-2013
I hope everyone enjoyed September’s Michigan Shop Hop.  I 
would like to thank my husband for taking me all over Michigan 
this last year.  We had some nice times together even when Gerty 
my Garmin led us to some dead ends.  Lesson learned call the 
shops first to make sure they are still open.  If you are in the area of 
any of the quilt shops, please stop in and let them know you are a 
CAMEO member.

October 20th  meeting will have Maxine Johns do a lecture on the 
history of quilting.  Also, Mike Klicek will be at the meeting to sell 
his mini quilt patterns.  There are four to choose from and you can 
view them on CAMEO’s website under Calendar.  Each pattern 
costs $8.00.   The cost for the class is $15.00 for members and 
$20.00 for non-members.  The registration form is also posted on 
our website (www.cameoquilters.org ).  We still have room.  Get 
your form to me ASAP. 

I will also need to know by our October meeting if anyone else is 
interested in taking Sherrie Jaqua’s class called Bouquet Asym-
metrical  Block.  The cost of the November 17 workshop is $45.00 
for members and $55.00 for non-members.  Pre-cut kits will be 
available in several color ways for a 72” square quilt center or 
a 63”x81” quilt center for $85.00 each.  If you wish to purchase 
your own fabric a supply list will be available. .Also needed is the 
Tri-Rec Tool by EZ Quilting which makes cutting half rectangles 
easy and you will be using the Rec part of this two part tool and 
also needed is the Omnigrid 96L Ruler for cutting trapezoids from 
strips.  Borders can be added for up to a king size quilt.  Fabric for 
borders and binding may be purchased at the day of the workshop 
or you can purchase them elsewhere when your top is finished.

Please look on our website for the color samples for the precut kits. 
Once your registration fee is paid I can send you a material list if 
you wish to purchase your own fabric. We have been having fun 
placing the sample block she sent me. Sherrie’s lecture on Color 
for our Thursday night guild meeting sounds very helpful for all.

December will be our potluck.  I can’t wait to see what is in store 
for us. 

Kay Nickols will be at our guild on January 17 with a lecture 
called, “A Great Not One but Three Trunk show”.  We will have a 
workshop on January 19 called Wonderful On Fabric Quilts. The 
registration flyer will be posted soon on our website.



Maggie’s Top Stitch Quilting

Madison Heights, MI
248-543-5881

Custom Machine Quilting
www.maggiestopstitchquilting.com

www.webshots.com/user/msmith759
From small wall hangings to king size quilts.

Every quilt is finished with Tender Loving Care.

Membership News and Notes
Lynda Draudt

Membership Chairperson

Happy Fall!  What a beautiful time of the year to enjoy our 
friends and sewing.  I am happy to report that we have 72 active 
and 2 associate members at this time.   Please welcome and in-
troduce yourself to our new members:    Shirley Terry and Cindy 
Gibbs.   Make sure you continue to invite your friends to our 
guild, so we can build our membership back up to 100, as we are 
moving closer to our Quilt Show next year

Membership directories will be available on October 18, please 
be sure to sign in and pick up your directory at the front table.

A special thank you to Dorothy Strefling for all her organized 
work and patience in helping me transition in to my membership 
position.

Wishing our members with October birthdays a wonderful day!

10/8	 Kathy Debien
10/13	 Sheryl Gaynor
10/19	 Donna Brokenshire
10/26	 Susan VanEck
10/30	 Dorothy Strefling

Raffle Quilt - Shannon Boardman
Our raffle quilt has been making its way around to various 
quilt shops and guild meetings.  If you belong to another 
guild and would like to display the quilt and sell tickets 
please contact Shannon Boardman.   
For members who are uncomfortable taking the actual raffle 
quilt around to places to sell raffle tickets, we also have a 
table top poster to take instead.

Hospitality - Betty Carpenter
Now that September has come and gone and CAMEO is in 
full swing, I’d like to talk about our hospitality table.  It is 
during our break where we have the time to catch up with 
friends, check out the various committee tables and enjoy a 
drink with a treat.  We all really look forward to the break and 
love to check out the many delicious food choices brought in 
by CAMEO members. 
So that we can continue to provide an ample food supply each 
month, I would like to re-establish the bring a treat on your 
birthday month, to help us remember and so that we can all 
have an opportunity to give and share.  If your birthday is dur-
ing the summer months or Dec and June, I will let you know 
what your month will be either by e-mail or newsletter (once I 
have a complete b-day list).
You can be creative and prepare your 
favorite recipe or go simple and buy it.  Ev-
erything you bring in is so good and very 
appreciated.  Thanks to all of you for your 
generosity. 
 

LEAFING THROUGH THE PAGES OF THE  
LIBRARY
with Sandy “Marian the Librarian” Peiss, Librarian

Dear CAMEO’s,

You own one of the most extensive quilting libraries in the 
area.  As a paid member of the guild, parts of it may reside in 
your quilting domain to stimulate your creative juices.  All you 
have to do is call me and it will arrive at guild meetings.  Better 
yet, call me for your private viewing of the collection in its 
entirety.  That is quite a sight to behold!

Each month, I will try to see into my very cloudy crystal ball 
and try to bring books that to me seem to match the theme of 
the meeting. The complete inventory of the library will be in 
your membership handbook in October. Any additions will  be 
published in the newsletter. Please keep your list current. About 
midyear I will publish a cumulative list of additions to your 
library so you can make sure that your list is up to date.

Is that you ringing my home telephone or emailing me? I hope 
so!



This year our guild will be sponsoring the Gift of Life pro-
gram at Henry Ford Hospital and Quilts of Valor.  These will 
be our ongoing charities.  The other charities we voted on 
will have a designated month.
HAVEN House will be for the month of November, pillow-
cases and grieving envelops will be on Charity day in Febru-
ary, and the Layette program at the Methodist Church will be 
in April.

Next month we will have more HAVEN House bags ready 
for you to pick up.  There are a few that are already made and 
just need to be filled.  The deadline for them to be returned is 
the November meeting. 

The committee is preparing kits for the items listed above.  
However we could use your help.  We would like donations 
of fabric (100% cotton).
We could use red, white and blue for the quilts of valor.  Also 
kid’s fabric to make pillowcases.  For the pillowcases we 
need 3/4yd. (WoF) for the body, and 1/4yd. (WoF) for the 
cuff.  

If you would like to make your own Quilts of Valor quilt, 
there are guidelines.  The fabric must be cotton, must be 
machine quilted not tied, and regular backing not a bed sheet.  
The size of the quilt must be (width) 55” – 72”(length) 65” – 
90”.  So the size should be any where from 55”X 65” to 72”X 
90”.   The quilt is to be washed and put in a pillowcase.  We 
have a wonderful lady in our guild who loves to make bags 
and I am sure she will not mind making pillowcases for these 
quilts.  If you need to know more about Quilts of Valor, I will 
be happy to give you the name of our contact person.   There 
is a group that meets at the Clawson Community Center 
on the 2nd Saturday of the month at 12:00 – 6:00.  All are 
welcome.

The charities we are sponsoring this year have been suggest-
ed by CAMEO members.  If you have a charity you would 
like to recommend for next year, please contact me by email 
or snail mail.  Please give me the following information: 
Name the charity, contact person and their phone number 

CAMEO Charity Committee News
Linda Wallace - Charity Chairperson

QUILTER’S CALENDAR
October 24, 2012
Memory Quilts with The Stitching Well, trunk show
Evening Star Quilters
Davison-Richfield Senior Center
10135 Lapeer Road
Davison
6:30 pm

October 27, 2012
Expressions in Black-White and Color Quilt Show
Hartford’s Wednesday Night Quilting Sisters
Hartford Memorial Baptist Church
Detroit
No other information available

November 15, 2012
Bonnie Hunter, lecture and workshop
Capitol City Quilt Guild
Union Missionary Baptist Church
500 South Martin Luther King Jr Blvd
Lansing
7:00

November 15, 2012
Ann Arbor Modern Quilt Guild Show and Sale
Corner Brewery
720 Norris St
Ypsilanti
5 PM to 9PM
Cash bar available

November 16-17
Loreen Roth, lecture and workshop
Genessee Star Quilters
South Flint Church of the Nazarene
4075 East Atherton Rd
Burton

November 28, 2012
Marci Middaugh, lecture
Evening Star Quilters
Davison-Richfield Senior Center
10135 Lapeer Road
Davison
6:30 pm

Quilt Show: Miniature Quilt Auction
Workshop This Month!   - Rosemary Spatafora
How exciting to already see some miniature/small quilts for 
the Silent Auction being displayed at Show & Tell!  Even more 
exciting is that CAMEO is offering a great opportunity for 
patterns, instruction, and even a special day with time set aside 
to make a miniature quilt!   When Fredric Baur, inventor of the 
Pringles can, passed away in 2008, his ashes were buried in a 
Pringles can.  Sign up today for Mike’s Klicek’s miniature quilt 
workshop on Saturday, October 20.  Check out the registration 
form included in this newsletter.

Thank you so much to everyone who has signed up to donate 
a quilt.  If you wish to be added to the list please contact me at 
rspatafora@comcast.net. 



(continued next column)

CAMEO General Meeting- June 21, 2012
7:00pm Pot luck dinner began.
8:10pm meeting called to order by Barb Lusk.
•  Minutes were approved as printed in June’s newsletter.
•  Janeen Sharpe gave the financial report. The budget for next 
year will be what we spent last year. Janeen requested that all 
checks be cashed before the end of the month.
•  Barb thanked the guild for a wonderful year. The executive 
board meeting will be June 27th at Barb’s house and will be a 
pot luck dinner.
•  The 2012-20113 Executive Board
President - Jane Aula
Vice President Facilitator - Sharon Cratsenburg
Vice President Scheduler - Lori Miller
Vice President Membership - Lynda Draudt
Recording Secretary - Chuck Blanchard
Corresponding Secretary - Lucy Lesperance
Treasurer - Susan Van Eck
Assistant Treasurer - Janeen Sharpe
Member at Large - Debbie Ager
Member at Large - Peggy Wanat
Member at Large - Theresa Nielsen
• Carol Herzsburg will chair the audit committee.
•  Willie moved to accept the audit committee. Joleen second the 
motion. Motion approved.
•  MSU is requesting quilts to be hung in the trees.
•  Barb gave the charity report. The number of items that have 
been donated has a value of $7500. We had over 82% of mem-
bers participate.
•  Sharon Cratensburg passed out a tentative schedule of Guild 
Program. (space does not permit)
•  Dorothy Strefling gave her membership report of 55 members 
for the 2012-2013 guild year. The quilt show is May 10-11, 
2013 and we will need people volunteer from the 9th through 
the 11th. Quilt show committee forms are going around.
•  We need to make items for the boutique and mini quilts for 
the Mini Quilt Silent Auction.
•  Willie talked about the September 22, 2012 quilting day. It 
begins at 8:30am with breakfast. Brownies for lunch and the 
dinner menu has not be finalized. The cost of the “Mini Retreat” 
is $35. Willie showed the quilt that you will be working on 
called Hidden Wells.
•  Barb asked the new board members to stand and be recog-
nized.
•  The President Quilt Committee presented Barb with the Presi-
dent’s Quilt.
•  Show & Tell began at 8:55pm.
•  Theresa spoke about the boutique and that they still have kits 
available to make.
• Meeting adjourned at 9:10pm.

Board Meeting - JUNE 27, 2012
• Jane Called the meeting to order at 7:35pm.
•  Prior to the Meeting The executive board a pot luck dinner at 
Barb Lusk house.
•  Barb Lusk passed out the board members' guides.
•  All new board members were present except Theresa Nielsen.
•  Jane had all board members introduce themselves.

CAMEO Board Meeting - August 16, 2012
•  Meeting called to order at 7:18pm.
•  Officers Present: Jane Aula, Theresa Nielson, Sharon Cratsen-
berg, Lynda Draudt, Janeen Sharpe, Susan Van Eck, Chuck 
Blanchard, Peggy Wanat, Lori Miller
•  Absent: Lucy Lesperance
•  Jane wants to promote sit and stitches to help promote camara-
derie among guild members, to get guild members to know each 
other.
•  Jane is working on finalizing liaison assignments and will be 
finalized by the September meeting. Tentatively they are as fol-
lows:
Jane Aula - Quilt Show
Sharon Cratsenberg - Program scheduling/workshops, 1/2 square 
triangle exchange (co-chair with Chuck Blanchard)
Lori Miller - Hospitality, Newsletter, Retreat
Lucy Lesperance - Program, Charity Day, Research
Chuck Blanchard - Slip of the key board, Archives, 1/2 Square 
Triangle exchange (co-chair with Sharon Cratsenberg)
Lynda Draudt - Membership Sign in, President’s Quilt
Susan Van Eck - Telephone Fan Out
Janeen Sharpe - Fund Raising, Door Prizes, website
Deb Ager - Library & Property
Theresa Nielson - National Quilting Day, Challenge, Publicity
Peggy Wanat - Charity, Nomination & Elections
Committee chairs are to contact the liaisons with items that need 
to be brought to the board.
•  Lynda Draudt stated that we have 60 members. And will be 
working on committee assignments.
•  Sharon gave the scheduling for the up coming 2012 - 2013 
guild season. (Space does not permit.  Schedule is on p. 2 of this 
newsletter.)
Lori Miller talked about a local chapter of the Quilt of Valor Or-
ganization and will be doing a write up for the newsletter.
•  Susan Van Eck gave the treasurer report, figures are with-held 
as the newsletter is published on the website.
•  Chuck made a motion to reduce the Quilting Retreat Budget to 
$500 for prizes. Sharon seconded. Motion passed.
•  Susan moved to accept proposed budget with the above men-
tion motion. Chuck Second. Motion Passed.
•  Meting adjourned at 9:29pm.

•  Jane announced that she Will worked On a list of goals over the 
next 2 months during the summer break.
•  Jane wants to get members excited about the Quilt show and 
get members to Volunteer for the show.
•  We need to get the book marks passed out to Various locators 
advertising our show.
•  Jane wants to get the moral of the membership up making lt a 
fun atmosphere.
•  Board members discussed Ways to make activities for months 
more fun.
•  Next board Meeting will be August 16, 2012 at Jane's house at 
7:00pm.



CAMEO General Meeting - September 20, 2012
Meeting called to order at 7:01pm.
Jane announced that if you have any questions about Willie’s 
class you should she her during the break. And that committee 
assignments will be finalized by October’s meeting.

Pat wants to offer sewing classes again this year, a real mini class-
es for beginners. And Nancy Paris’ husband passed on September 
19, 2012, keep her and her family in your thoughts and prayers.

Theresa has received many of the burp clothes and that there are 
more kits available for the boutique.

Sharon has more stuff for the mini quilts for when Mike does his 
demonstration.

Jane introduced all the board members.

Jane stated her goals for the club and explained that she joined 
CAMEO to meet people with the same interests. She encourages 
members to join a sit & stitch as this is a great way to meet new 
people. Also, she encourages members to do outside activities 
such as a mini shop hop or a trip to Lansing.

At 7:15 Sharon Cratensburg began the program: Michigan Shop 
Hop.  At 8:15 end of virtual tour.
Meeting resumed at 8:37pm after hospitality break.

Minutes were not printed in the newsletter as Chuck mailed them 
to the officers and forgot to email them to Rosemary. Chuck will 
re-submit them to Rosemary.

Lori Miller wants people who are interested in sit & stitch please 
fill out the forms left on the seats. Also, she left a flyer for anyone 
wants to help Quilts of Valor.

Lynda Draught announced that we have 71 returning members 
and 3 new members. Directories will be handed out at the Octo-
ber’s meeting. We need all members that have email to receive 
the newsletter electronically to save cost.

Susan Van Eck gave the treasurer report. The numbers are not 
published in the minutes. The audit for the last year was com-
pleted and we did a good job.

Linda Wallace asked that we wait until the charity table is com-
pletely set up for drop offs and to sign the items in. When the 
items are finished, place a cash value if appropriate. The char-
ity committee would like to recommend the following charities: 
Quilts of Valor, Gift of Life, Haven House (Christmas Bags), 
Methodist Church (Layette Program in April), ConKerr Pillow-
cases for cancer patients (Charity Day), and Grieving envelopes 
(Charity Day).
Willie moved to accept the charities as discussed. Shirley second. 
Motion Passed.

Dorothy has prepared a list of committee members for the quilt 
show. There are still a few openings. The show committee need 
help on set up day, please bring your husbands.

Shannon Boardman needs 2 volunteers to take the raffle quilt on 
October 11th to the General Henry Dearborn quilting Society and 
sell raffle tickets. And 2 volunteers to take the quilt to the Great 
Lakes Heritage Quilters meeting on April 11, 2013. Please let 

CAMEO Board Meeting - September 27, 2012
Jane called the meeting to order at 7:01pm.
Board members absent: Peggy Wanat, Lori Miller

Jane wants to keep officer’s and committee speakers announce-
ments to 5-10 minutes at the general meeting.

Committees are filled with the members who have signed up first 
and the members of the committees choose the chairman of that 
committee per the By-Laws and Standing Rules. Jane and Lynda 
will finalize the committees next week.

Sharon stated the feedback from the slide show presentation were 
positive and after the meeting Sharon thought of a different way 
to do the fat quarter exchange.
She also stated that 15 people registered for the class on min-
iatures quilts. And that only 2 people have signed up for the 
November workshop stating that we need at least 10 people or we 
will have to cancel Sherrie Jaque.

Lucy picked up the mail and gave the insurance bill to Susan 
Van Eck. She also sent out birthday cards and a sympathy card to 
Nancy Paris after losing her husband. 

Chuck stated that do to other obligations he may not be at the 
General Meeting and Board Meeting. He will make arrangements 
prior to the meeting for the 2013 Quilt Show Raffle Tickets to 
make them available to members at the meeting.

Lynda found the pattern for the collar that some of the members 
wear as a name tag and want to pass it out to all members and 
will put it in the membership directory.

Susan will print copies of the budget and place on the chairs at 
the October General Meeting as we have to approve the budget.

Janeen stated that Jane has the stuff for fundraising and will give 
that to Janeen as she is the liaison for fundraising.

Lynda is going to try and fix the quilt racks that the club owns as 
these are used at the quilt show to display the presidents quilts 
and other items.

New Business.
Barb Lusk who is holding the beginning quilting classes is asking 
for the guild to pay the $25 fee at the church per class for a total 
of $125.
Lucy made a motion for the guild to pay $100 for the quilting 
classes and for the students to donate a dollar per class towards 
the rental of the room. Theresa second. Motion passed.

The next board meeting will be at Peggy’s house.

Meeting adjourned at 8:58pm.

Shannon know if you can help.
If you haven’t picked up your raffle tickets package, please see 
Chuck Blanchard.

Susan Van Eck gave the proposed budget and the guild need to 
vote to accept the budget at the October’s Meeting.

Show & Tell began at 9:16pm.        Meeting adjourned at 9:50pm.

(continued next column)



CAMEO Quilt Guild Presents:
Miniature Quilt Workshop

October 20, 2012

Who:		  Michael Klicek from Mt. Pleasant Michigan

Title :		  Miniature Quilts

When:  	 Saturday, October 20, 2012

Time:		  9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Location:	  Clawson United Methodist Church, 208 N. Main Street, Clawson, MI  48017

Class Fee:	 Member rate- $15.00	Non-Member rate- $20.00 plus cost of pattern $8.00 each

Description:	 Michael Klicek has been quilting for approximately eight years and making miniature quilts for 
approximately two years. His work can be described as a “melding of Jacqueline de Jonge and George Si-
ciliano’s work.”  All of his quilt designs are originals. There will be three patterns you can choose from.  The 
patterns are: Aria One, rated easy (1*), Sonata, medium (2*s), and Circling Geese, rated hard (3*s). Each pat-
tern will include complete instructions, a list of material requirements, and all paper piecing templates.  These 
miniature quilts can be made from your fabric scraps or 3-4 fat quarters. Pictures of the patterns and material 
requirements will be available at the September meeting or by contacting Sharon Cratsenburg at: 
vp-facilitato@cameoquilters.org  You will be able to purchase the pattern at the October 18th guild meeting. 
Please let Sharon know the pattern you wish to purchase as the count will be given to Mike to bring to the 
October meeting.

Lunch:		 Please bring a bagged lunch with you.
 
Questions:	 Sharon Cratsenburg 586-752-6127	 or vp-facilitato@cameoquilters.org

￼

Miniature Quilt Workshop
Please send this portion with your check payable to CAMEO to: Sharon Cratsenburg, 275 Benjamin Romeo, MI 
48065.

Name:______________________________________________________________

Address:_____________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip_________________________________________________________

Phone: ______________________________________________________________
_____ Send me the supply list by regular mail (You must Enclose a Self Addressed Stamped Envelope)

_____ Send me the supply list by email: ___________________________________________

Pattern Choice: $8.00 each

_____ Aria One		 _____ Sonata		  _____ Circling Geese		  _____Easter Basket



CAMEO Quilt Guild 2012/2013
WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM

Sherrie Jaqua “BOUQUET QUILT - Asymmetrical Block” WORKSHOP

Sherrie Jaqua is a teacher, lecturer quilt maker, author, pattern designer who specializes in Asymmetrical 
Block Quilts, Quilt Murder Mysteries and fun and easy quilts for Quilters of all Levels. She is owner of The 
Sunshine Quilt shop in Oscoda, Michigan.  The block is called “Bouquet”. It is a block that was popular in the 
Art Deco era. Think of the small nine patch block as a little nosegay of flowers with green triangles acting as 
leaves around the flowers and the green stem below. This block can be twisted and turned to make dozens of 
layouts.

Bouquet An Asymmetrical Block Quilt Workshop with Sherrie Jaqua

Sherri will present her workshop entitled “Bouquet An Asymmetrical Block Quilt” on Saturday, November 17, 
2012 from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
The Workshop will take place at: Clawson United Methodist Church, 205 N. Main Street, Clawson, MI 48017, 
(248) 589-0334
Class fee: 	 Member rate - $45.00; Non-member rate - $55.00

Sherrie Jaqua will present a lecture titled: “Color My Quilts” along with a trunk show on, Thursday, Novem-
ber 15, 2012, at our General Meeting which begins at 7:00 p.m. The General Meeting will take place at Claw-
son United Methodist Church, 205 N. Main Street, Clawson, MI 48017.  Guest Fee: $10

For more information on this Quilter, please visit her website at:  www.sherrie.jaqua.com
 

Pre-cut kits will be available in several colorways for a 72” square quilt center or a 63”x81” quilt center for 
$85.00 each If you wish to purchase your own fabric a supply list will be available. .Also needed is the Tri-
Rec Tool by EZ Quilting which makes cutting half rectangles easy and you will be using the Rec part of this 
two part tool and also needed is the Omnigrid 96L Ruler for cutting trapezoids from strips. Borders can be 
added for up to a king size quilt. Fabric for borders and binding may be purchased at the day of the workshop 
or you can purchase them elsewhere when your top is finished.
(I will have fabric samples at our September meeting if you wish to purchase the precut kit.) the “3 in 1 Color 
Tool” by Joen Wolfrom which will be used in the lecture will be available at a reduced price of $15 each-regu-
larly $16.95.
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Please send this portion with your check payable to CAMEO to:  Sharon Cratsenburg 275 Benjamin Romeo 
MI 48065

  I wish to attend the” Bouquet Asymmetrical Block Quilt” workshop 

Name___________________________________________________

Address ________________________________________________

City, State, zip_____________________________________________ Phone _____________________

______Send me the supply list by regular mail (You Must Enclose A Self Addressed Stamped Envelope)

______Send me the supply list by email:______________________________



Complete One Registration Form for each quilt entered.                            Registration Number ___________

If more than one quilt entered, check if this is your 1st___, 2nd___, 3rd___ choice, in the event space is limited.

A CAMEO APPEARANCE: QUILTS IN BLOOM II
Madison Place, 876 Horace Brown Drive, Madison Heights, MI 48071

2013 CAMEO QUILT SHOW REGISTRATION FORM – please fill in all blanks

Deadline to return is March 1, 2013

Name: ____________________________________________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________ City: ________________________________

State: ___________ Zip: __________________ Phone: (________) - _________ - ________________

Quilt Title: _________________________________________________________________________

Quilt Size: Length __________ x Width __________ Pattern Name: __________________________

Pattern Designed By: _________________________________________________________________

Please note that all quilts larger than 42 inches square must have a four-inch hanging sleeve.

Entry Fee for non CAMEO Guild Members: $5.00 per entry

Category: Check One
Bed Size Quilt___   Wall Hanging___   Pillow Cover___   Presidents Quilt___   Challenge Quilt___
Quilt with Confidence___   Sit – N- Stitch___   Garment___  

Technique: Write “1” for the primary technique. Check all others that apply.
Hand Pieced___   Machine Pieced___   Paper Pieced___   Hand Appliqué___   Machine Appliqué__
Mixed___   Embellishments___   Other: ____________________________________________________

Quilting
Hand Quilted___   Machine Quilted___   Quilted By: ____________________________________________
Quilt Description for the Quilt Show Program (25 words or less):______________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________

Agreement: I understand that CAMEO Quilters Guild and Madison Place will take every precaution to protect 
my quilt during the event, but cannot be held liable for loss or damage for acts beyond their control. I agree that 
CAMEO Quilters Guild has the right to use photographs of my quilt(s) in fundraisers, advertisements and other 
promotions for the benefit of CAMEO Quilters Guild.

Signature: ______________________________________________Date: ______________________

List person other than yourself who will pick up your quilt: __________________________________________

2013 RECEIVING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON:
Linda Watkins 2638 Parasol Drive Troy MI 48083 				    Email: watkinlt@gmail.com



Instructions for registering a quilt in the 2013 CAMEO Quilt Show

1. Thank you for entering your quilt in the 2013 CAMEO Quilt Show. Fill in one registration form for each quilt item submitted. 
Fill in the top half of the form. Do not fill in the Registration Number. This will be done later. Return this form on or before March 1, 
2013 to the Receiving Committee Chairperson listed on the bottom of the form. Quilts entered in previous CAMEO Quilt Shows can-
not be entered. You may also want to take the time to register this quilt with the Michigan State University Museum’s Michigan Quilt 
Project. You can download their application at this website: http://www.museum.msu.edu/glqc/programs_mqp_register.html

2. Entries submitted by non-CAMEO Guild members must include a $5.00 entry fee.

3. When you drop-off your quilt to the Receiving Committee, every quilt entered must include two photos of the quilt with the Regis-
trant’s Name and Quilt Title on the back of the photos. The Receiving Committee will write the registration number on the photo back. 
The second photo you will have to bring back when you are picking up your quilt along with your receipt.

4. Every quilt must have a label sewn on by the registrant to include Title of the quilt and Registrant’s Name.

5. Wall hangings smaller than 42” square will be pinned for hanging.

6. Quilts larger than 42” square must have a four inch sleeve on the back for hanging,

7. Quilts will be hung by entry classification, such as bed size quilts, challenge quilts, wall hanging, etc. Please check only one cat-
egory for each entry on the front of this form. One Registration Form is required for each quilt entered.

8. Print what you want to appear in the Program catalog for the quilt show. Space is limited to 25 words or less, so please be brief. The 
committee reserves the right to edit. Some ideas would be to include quilt pattern, type of material & batting used, how you came to 
make this particular quilt, any special significance of the work, if the quilt has been included in any juried shows, special stitching, 
inspiration, how long you have been quilting, the product of a class you took. If the quilt is an heirloom, tell how it got to you, if it is a 
family piece, list information about where it came from, who stitched it, the date the quilt was created, etc.

9. Leave the bottom half of the form blank, and any spaces for the registration number. The Receiving Committee will assign registra-
tion numbers. The bottom half of the form will be used when you drop off the quilt to the Receiving Committee at the Madison Place 
on Thursday, May 9, 2013 between 11:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.

10. The quilt show will end at 4:00 p.m. Saturday, May 11, 2013. At this time, the quilts will be taken down and returned to the 
Receiving Committee. Your quilt should be picked up from the Receiving Committee between 4:30 p.m. and 5:30 p.m., on Saturday, 
May 11, 2013. You will need to bring your receipt and the photo with the Registration information on the back with you to claim your 
quilt. If you cannot pick up your quilt and are asking someone else to pick it up, please inform the Receiving Committee Chairpersons 
ahead of time. Only the Registrants will be able to pick up their quilts unless arrangements have been made in advance. See page 1 of 
registration form.

Quilt Categories and Terms (for hanging and voting purposes)
Categories
Bed Quilts – Designed to be used as a bed covering or throw. Crib quilts, lap quilts, quilts for youth beds, and other small bed quilts 
are included in this category.
Wall Hangings – Designed to be hung for decorative purposes.
Small Quilts – Includes fabric postcards.

Techniques
Pieced – Quilts more than 50 percent pieced by hand or machine.
Appliqué – Quilts more than 50 percent appliquéd.
Mixed – Any quilts that are a combination or piecing and appliqué and /or other techniques so that less than 50 percent of the quilt is 
pieced or appliquéd.
Other – Any quilts that do not fit into the pieced or appliquéd categories: such as whole cloth, crazy quilt, network, embroidered, 
stenciled, painted, etc.

Quilting
Hand – Must be entirely quilted by hand. No machine quilting permitted.
Machine – Quilted on a domestic machine, either hand or computer guided.
Mixed – Hand and machine techniques.


